SANGAMON COUNTY ACTION TEAM
MEETING MINUTES

2-17-09
Springfield Field Office

Present:  Pat Hancox, Luann Gab, Deanna Large, Jen Grady, Kathy Henke, Lashonda Rogers, Jeffrey Maras, Brittany Hawkins, Lolita Smith, Judge Sanchez, Jill Byal

Jill welcomed everyone and opened the meeting.

Introductions completed

Jill reviewed the origin and history of the Permanency Symposium from March 2007

· Permanency Enhancement Project

· Action Teams Developed

· Court Process Symposium mirrored DCFS Permanency Symposium

· Sangamon County Action Team selected goals are 1. increase permanency rates; and 2. address the issue of disproportionality

· This group needs to re-group and jump-start our work toward our goals
· Previously we had old data; we still need to acquire data related to race
· We need a commitment to this action team and it’s goals from the folks around the table 

Deanna reviewed the results of the survey completed by permanency staff and court staff as well as the “Discharge” data from the CFRC database
· 43 individuals surveyed; 17 submitted responses
· Moving cases through court and lack of services are the major barriers to achieving permanency

· CFRC data is more up-to-date

· Provided compliance data for all types of discharges

· Compared Sangamon County performance to statewide performance

Deanna discussed the status of data acquisition

· The statewide data workgroup has completed the development of the form that will be used for action teams to request data

· There will be standardized data reports automatically sent to action team leaders on a quarterly basis; these reports are based on feedback from action team members on what data is needed/wanted; the database that will provide these reports has been built; regional quality assurance specialists will be trained on the database and will test it out in March; targeted implementation date for teams to start receiving standardized reports and also to request ad hoc data will begin in April 2009

· Deanna hopes to have data related to race by the next meeting

The group discussed the top issues identified by the survey respondents
· Substance abuse is a major issue for parents in Sangamon County

· GAL’s and parents’ attorneys often ask for continuances because they are waiting on reports and test results from the treatment provider

· Discussed parental responsibility to follow-thru with assessments, treatment, and after-care

· How can we get clients through the assessment process?  Parents are often placed on a long waiting list just for an assessment

· We need input from the treatment provider so we can address this issue and it’s impact on permanency for children

· Triangle has vacant positions and no funding to fill those positions; which results in lengthy waiting lists to complete assessments
· Parents can’t afford to pay for services, therefore it is essentially impossible for them to secure treatment with another provider

· Triangle is paid thru DASA, not DCFS

· Discussed the potential of implementing a drug court in Sangamon County

· Other counties have drug courts and find them successful related to the increase in parental accountability

· Parents have to be charged criminally with a drug charge to be involved in a drug court; not many of Sangamon County parents are actually charged with drug-related crimes;  a large percentage suffer from substance abuse issues – but have no drug-related criminal charges pending
· Discussion of how to move cases through court

· Continuances cited as a large barrier to permanency in Sangamon County Court

· Suggestion made to track reasons for continuances

· Suggestion made to develop a “tickler” system to track families approaching the “time limits”

· There is a big difference between continuances for goal change vs. adjudication

· Jen Grady and Judge Sanchez agreed that they can implement a process of identifying the reasons for continuances that are granted; Jen will electronically submit data to Deanna on a periodic basis; we will track this for at least 3 months

· Deanna agreed to compile the continuance data and complete a report after the 3-month time period; Deanna will provide this group with the data at the next meeting

· Discussion of the court schedule and how that can be manipulated to help organize hearings and move cases through the system; Judge Sanchez believes the current organization of the docket has eliminated a lot of unnecessary hearings

· Court staff acknowledge continuances are a big issue

· The lack of court time is also a significant factor in hearing cases and moving cases toward permanency

· The county board allocates money for two public defenders; they have practices of their own; they practice two days per week for juvenile court

· Judge Sanchez verbalized an idea of blocking the cases on the docket (i.e. only AB/NG cases; without delinquency or criminal cases); he and Jen will explore this idea

· Judge Sanchez explained his position on how he rules on cases:  he does try hard to read all the reports submitted by staff; if he sees some change in a parent’s progress/behavior, he will grant a continuance for 3 months or so; he views every case as individual and different; he does not demonstrate disregard for the permanency goal

· Legal screenings:  workers need to incorporate the outcome of legal screenings into court reports; regional counsel often finds that the information obtained and disseminated during legal screenings is not communicated to the court

· Practice issue:  we always take into account parental history of progress or lack of when completing assessments and prepare case goals; court cannot consider undocumented history when moving toward TPR

Jen agreed to solicit the participation of Public Defender Ann (last name unknown by scribe) in this group

Lolita Smith agreed to follow up with Triangle staff to solicit participation in this group

· Suggestion was made that a few members of this group meet with the Triangle representative prior to our next meeting just to bring the rep up to speed on the team’s activities; Lolita agreed to facilitate that meeting; Kathy Henke requested to attend that meeting

NEXT MEETING:  May 19, 2009 at 2:30 PM at DCFS Springfield Field Office
